
 

Snape Wood Primary Continuous Learning Plan – September 2020 

In order to ensure that learning is continued, irrespective of lockdown and self-isolation, Snape Wood 

Primary School has developed the following plan. This plan offers remote learning opportunities whilst 

also acknowledging that some households have limited access to devices and would require hard-

copies of work and resources. 

This plan will be applied in the following instances: 

1. An individual is self-isolating because of a positive test within the household; 

2. A group of children are self-isolating because of a case of coronavirus in the bubble; 

3. A whole bubble or cohort is self-isolating because of an outbreak of coronavirus 

The plan complies with the expectations and principles outlined in the DFE document Guidance for 

Full Opening of Schools.  

Within all plans, teachers will set appropriate work in-line with our current curriculum, primarily 

supplemented by a range of resources provided by Oak Academy and White Rose Maths – Phonics: 

Government Letters and Sounds videos. 

Children will remain in contact with their Class teacher through MS Teams. Class emails (after taught 

sessions) and Class Dojo (to share successes and communications). 

Oak Academy has been selected to support remote learning for a number of reasons. The Oak 

Academy lessons are in-line with our teaching ethos – they encourage the use of retrieval practice, 

explicit teaching with high quality modelling, and the use of deliberate practice. The online lessons are 

free to all and offer a recorded taught session so that the children can access physical teaching from 

a teacher and then access work relating to that lesson within the same website. 

White Rose Maths resources will be used as they are matched to our current maths curriculum model. 

Children are very used to seeing these resources.  

Read Theory, Letters and Sounds DFE and Oxford Owl sites will support the teaching and learning of 

reading. 

MS Teams will support school in offering true online learning with the opportunity for the children to 

communicate with their teacher through live video. Often this will be used so children can ‘drop-in’ to 

receive further support after accessing the Oak Academy resources. Bite size ‘How to’ videos will be 

recorded and uploaded onto the website to support the children’s learning. 

Class Dojo will remain in use as the communication element has already proved to be invaluable. 

Teachers and parents will be able to message one another to share information and offer support. The 

Class Story page will offer the chance for teachers to celebrate children’s work and maintain our school 

community. 

The school website, class pages, Dojo, class email and welfare phone calls will be the form of 

communication for SWPS families in order to support and engage in the event of isolation or 

lockdowns. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak/guidance-for-full-opening-schools#res
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